Greetings to Ansteorra’s premier populace from ihon & Isabeau.
As we write this missive we are a scant 48 hours from Stargate Baronial.  It hardly seems possible that over a year has passed since our investiture.  I hope it has been as good a year for you as it has been for us.  Interestingly, in talking with our cousins throughout the kingdom, general consensus is that it takes at least a year just to get a feel for the ‘pointy hat’ and the duties and possibilities that go with it.  We are blessed to have such a supportive and energetic populace and we thank you all.  
Right now, though, we especially want to thank everyone who is working so hard to make Baronial a fun and exciting event: event steward Mistress Annes and her deputy Lady Maria, head cook HL Gerald of Leesville and all the cast and crew they’ve assembled.  We also thank our inaugural champions, Centurian Ysfael Bryndu, Don Allesandro Andretti, Lord Leofwine of Somerset, and  Lady Christyana Lambrecht.  You have served us when asked and we take great joy in having you as our first champions.  
During the year, we’ve asked for input on how to make the game more fun, how to attract newcomers and how to reach out to those who have slipped away.  You’ve not only shared many good ideas, you’ve put your labor where your mouths were.  We received so many complements on Yule.  One comment underscores both our challenge and our movement in the right direction:  someone planned to skip Yule because of something that person had heard about Stargate.  After coming, this person reflected that it was one of the best events ever attended.  I suppose we all need to remember, wherever we are, we are Stargate.  So have fun and make it fun for everyone around you.  

Also, as we write, the temperature is climbing into the 90’s.  Do you think perhaps Ansteorra’s seven months of Summer has begun?  Play safe, have fun and drink plenty of water.

Joyfully in your service,  
~i&I~
Baron & Baroness
